
      

 

                           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

  
                                 339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153  Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

Supervisors: Chairman-   Fred Elder 

  Vice Chairman- Harry Fairlamb 

  Roadmaster-      Jon Gander                            

April 8, 2019 

 

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, April 08, 2019 at the Lake Township 

Municipal Building.   

 

*Present were Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder and Harry Fairlamb along with Secretary 

Deanna Yarnell. 

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  Minutes to the March regular meeting where 

read and approved by a motion from Elder, 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Guests: None 

 

Bills were approved and paid    

 

Treasurer Report: 

• General Fund   $  26,726.20 

• General Savings $  85,973.92 

• State Checking $ 110,592.06 

• State Savings  $        0.00 

 

The Supervisors had a discussion about putting a bid package together to open at next month’s 

meeting.  Mr. Elder had questions about financing and asked that information be gotten on 

various options for loans.  With the understanding that the money in the General Savings would 

be used to purchase the Grader.  The current Township Grader needs repair and parts are no 

longer available for it, making it difficult to repair, if not impossible.  Fred Elder motioned to 

advertise a 32,000 SAE 2010 or newer.  Bids to be opened at the May meeting.Gander 2nd.  

 

Secretary Report: 

• The MCSB State Savings account has been transferred to the MCSB State Checking.  

Due to the amount of paperwork needed by MCSB to wire the money into our new 

PLGIT State Fund account PLGIT has sent deposit slips and information as to just write a 



check to transfer the funds.  Once the funds are transferred, both the MCSB Savings and 

Checking accounts will be closed.   

• The Lakeview Little League has expressed interest in renting the fields at JJMC.  They 

will only be interested if Mr. Barrish is not involved due to the contentious nature of the 

relationship with LARA and the Little League.  The Township Supervisors just want the 

projects to move forward and for the area children to use the complex as intended.    

• George Ely and Associates in Carlisle, PA have been contacted for a quote on a 

Pavilion/Restroom/Concession Stand to give the Supervisors an idea of the amount of 

money needed to do a project at the Jack Jones Memorial Complex.  

Roadmaster Report: 

• Sink hole on Doyle Road has been fixed, work on Colson Road culvert will start this 

week 

• E. Zahniser Road needs a culvert replacement, a sink hole is developing 

• Ditches have been cleaned 

• Trees have been cut and removed from various  

• Stone has been placed in some potholes on various Township Roads as a temporary fix 

until the weather allows for a more durable cold patch fix.     

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:35p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


